THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR February 10, 1939

Dr. F. C. Allen University of Kansas

My dear Dr. Allen:

I have your letter concerning use of the Auditorium. The schedule which you received from this office is, I am told, similar to that of previous years.

I regret very much the fact that we have only one auditorium for all these activities. I am sure there has been an earnest attempt on the part of everybody concerned to avoid unnecessary conflicts. And concessions seem to have been made on all sides. We have tried to keep the lecture and concert events out of the way. However, much of the most important talent in both these fields is available only in midwinter.

Early in March we plan to have another conference of all parties and interests concerned to arrange that all events scheduled for the Auditorium, and for anywhere else on the campus, shall be reported to this office at the beginning of the year. Otherwise, there is no clearinghouse for information.

I am sorry of any inconvenience to our team. And I wish them well.

Cordially yours,

Chancellor

EHL:R